Upper Tyrone Township Sewage Authority Regular Meeting

December 17, 2018
Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Roll Call:   Mrs. Beranek, present, Mr. Borek, present, Mrs. Kubic, present, Mr. Tullio,
present, Mr. Edwards, present.

Persons Attending:   Solicitor Michael Korns, Engineer Bill Utzman, James Gearhart, Ron Lewandowski, Lenard Lewandowski, Edwin Zaffina, Rich Beranek,  and Assistant Secretary Debbie Rulli.
Mr. Borek motioned to approve the November 26, 2018  regular meeting minutes as written. Mr. Tullio seconded the motion.  Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic,  yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers report as December 17, 2018:
(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Borek motioned to approve the treasurer's report.  Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion.  Vote- Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes.  Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:
During public comment the following were comments and concerns residents attending 
had:
Lenard Lewandowski stated that McClure Road needs repairs done due to damages which occurred during the sewage project.

James Gearhart discussed drainage issues on Montgomery Road which is causing poor driving conditions. He also said his driveway was not restored properly and wants the contractors to do whatever is needed to correct the water problem at the bottom of the driveway.
The Mr. Utzman replied he will check into these issues.
Motion To Pay Bills:

Mr. Borek motioned to pay the bills for the month.  Mr. Tullio seconded the motion.  Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 
Correspondence:  None
Unfinished Business:  None
Engineers Report:
Mr. Utzman discussed his Engineers report: (Available upon request)

Mr. Edwards made a motion to accept the engineers report.  Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion. Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 

Soliicitors Report:
Mr. Korns advised the board to meet with WFMSA to discuss the rate increase and to try to come to an agreement on this matter.
Mr. Edwards made a motion to close on the Penn Vest Loan after Mr. Korns advised the board that it should be closed at this time. Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion. Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 

The board, along with the solicitor and the engineer went into an executive session at 5:15 and returned to the regular meeting at 5:30

New Business:
Mr. Borek motioned to approve the 2017 Municipal Audit. Mrs. Kubic seconded the motion. Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 

Mr. Edwards made a motion to accept the 2019 budget. Budget includes $504,285.00 in revenues with expenditures of $584,278.61. Expenditures to be covered by carry over revenues from 2018. Mr. Borek motioned to accept he budget. Mr. Borek, seconded the motion.  Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 

Adjournment:

Mrs. Kubic  motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Sewage Authority regular meeting.  Mr. Tullio seconded the motion.  Vote - Mrs. Beranek, yes, Mr. Borek, yes, Mrs. Kubic, yes, Mr. Tullio, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Motion accepted. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Debbie Rulli

Assistant Secretary
